
MEMORANDUM 

   

 

 TO: Mayor Walker and Councilors  

 FROM: M McPherson, City Administrator 

                              E Yost, Technology Services Manager 

 SUBJECT: Approve WWTP SCADA Upgrade - CIP Expendi-
ture 

         DATE:        June 3, 2022 

 
Background:  
The 2022 CIP for Wastewater includes an upgrade to the SCADA system hardware and small soft-
ware updates.  The initial quote estimated the upgrade at $168,000. 
 
Since the development of the CIP, staff was able to obtain two detailed quotes from the current ser-
vice provider InControl and the vendor used by PUC, Total Control.  The quotes received were: 
 
 Total Control: $105,622.00 
 InControl:  $   91,304.00 
 
Both quotes contain proprietary information so they are not included with this memo.  They are 
available for review by request. 
 
Recommendation:  
Staff recommends that the City Council award the SCADA upgrade to InControl, the current service 
provider. 
 
 
 
 
 


